ORDSALL AND LANGWORTHY COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

Wrotham Close

Westerham Avenue

off Liverpool Street

Salford

7th December, 2004 

Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.

       “ 

 ended: 9.00 p.m. 

PRESENT:

Roy Marsh 


–
in the Chair




Councillors Clague, Dobbs, Jolley and Perkins




Anne Marsh

} S.A.R.A.




Audrey Stevenson
}




Ann Cosgrove
} Nursery Street TARA




L Wolstencroft
}




I Bolton

}




G Angold
} Grain Wharf MC




M. Barratt
}




Syd Cauldwell – Wrotham Close




Joyce Fitzpatrick – Spring Gardens Residents’ Association




Stuart Antrobus – Windsor Alburn (TMO)




Jim Doyle


-
N.E.O.T.A.

Alan Cruddos

-
S.C.C.A.G.




Jonathan Dale – New Barracks TMC




A Zee – Salford Community Network

Eejay Whitehead – Salford PCT

Rachel Ross - St. Clements & St. Ignatius Church




Salford Advertiser

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Malcolm Sykes – Area Co-ordinator

Ross Spanner - Neighbourhood Manager

Sue Rigg – Community Development Worker

Ilona Snow-Miller - Regeneration Team

Ade Alao


} Housing Services

Deborah Macdonald
}

Geoff Topping
} Customer and Support Services Directorate

Carolyn Haslam
} Customer and Support Services Directorate

Anja Roche (Observer)

Karen Lucas – Scrutiny Support Officer 

Claire Edwards – Committee Administrator



ACTION

44.


APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillors Hepworth, Salmon, Slater and Warmisham, Emily Dale, Matthew Lynn, Eve Sandler, Elaine Sands, Lorraine Thomas and Tony Walsh.




45.
ACTION SHEET

The Action Sheet arising from the meeting held on 5th October, 2004, was agreed as a correct record.




46.

(a)

(b)


MATTERS ARISING
31(d) – Pavements
The Area Co-ordinator (i) reported that the Council now had a policy of using bitmac, rather than paving stones, to repair pavements, as it was more resistant to damage caused by vehicles driving/parking on pavements, and (ii) indicated that, where possible, the appearance of the pavement was taken into account and efforts were made to ‘patch up’ damage to small existing paved areas using paving stones.

41 – Information Exchange
Ordsall Community Café – it was noted that the annual fundraising walk, which had been due to take place in November, 2004, had been postponed and would now take place in January, 2005.




47.


BUDGET CONSULTATION 2005-06
Karen Lucas outlined the role of the Scrutiny Team and advised those present that any comments or suggestions would be recorded and considered by the Council’s Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee, and as part of the overall consultation process in respect of the Council Budget for 2005/06.

Geoff Topping gave a presentation on the budget.  During the discussion that ensued, reference was made to the following:-

· The need to improve facilities for cyclists and pedestrians.

· The need for higher priority to be given to traffic calming schemes.

· The need for services to be continued and improved rather than cut.

· The recent stabilisation of Salford’s population.

· Information was requested regarding the cost to the City Council of implementing electronic-government (response to this request to be made separately).

· It was noted that other sources of funding were taken into account when the Council’s Budget was set.

· The presentation and comments were noted.




48.
SEEDLEY AND LANGWORTHY SRB 5 PROGRAMME

Ilona Snow-Miller gave a presentation regarding the progress that had taken place in Seedley and Langworthy since 1999, when the area was awarded £13.75 million from Round Five of the Single Regeneration Budget.

Ilona Snow-Miller circulated copies of (i) the Seedley and Langworthy Partnership Annual Report 2003/04, (ii) a document entitled, ‘The Vision for Seedley and Langworthy,’ and (iii) a map of the regeneration area.

A discussion followed, during which reference was made to:- 

(a) The Urban Splash development – when it would be commencing and whether the development would include affordable properties for local people,

(b) The length of time that the refurbishment of the shops on Langworthy Road was taking,

(c) the unpleasant atmosphere that was caused by the large number of boarded up properties that still existed in the area,

(d) whether the vision for Seedley and Langworthy was achievable, given that only 15 months of the Regeneration Scheme remained,

(e) when work would be commencing in Seedley South, and

(f) the need for local residents to be informed of the events and activities that were taking place in the area as part of the Regeneration Scheme.

Ilona Snow-Miller reported that:-

(i) the Urban Splash development, which would include affordable properties for local people, was due to commence in May, 2005,

(ii) work on the shops on Langworthy Road had been delayed following the discovery of severe structural problems, however, it had been decided that the work should continue due to the beneficial location of the shops,

(iii) the presence of boarded up properties, although unpleasant, was necessary in order for the regeneration of the area to take place,

(iv) the vision for the area was achievable, particularly as the physical regeneration of the area would continue beyond the life of the SRB 5 Programme, via the Housing Market Renewal Fund,

(v) the Seedley and Langworthy Partnership Board had made Seedley South its first priority for funding, as it was the only place in the regeneration area where there were properties in negative equity, however, it was not yet known whether funding would become available in April 2005 or April 2006, and

(vi) every effort was made to inform local residents of the events and activities that were taking place in the area, for example, a newsletter was regularly circulated, bi-monthly meetings of the Seedley and Langworthy Partnership Board were open to the public, the Living Environment Task Group was held on a monthly basis, and appointments with officers from the SRB 5 Team could be made at any time of the day, including times outside office hours.

· The presentation and comments were noted.




49.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the Local Executive Group and reported that (a) the Area Co-ordinator had agreed to Chair meetings of the Group, (b) nominations regarding membership of the group were required from the Community Committee, (one representative from Ordsall and one from Langworthy), and (c) nominations would be considered at the next meeting.

· Any Committee Members interested in becoming a member of the Executive Group were invited to contact the Neighbourhood Manager. 




50.
ORDSALL UPDATE

It was reported that (a) the Ordsall Development Framework had been endorsed by Cabinet and the individual projects which were to be taken forward were currently being identified, (b) the Legendary Properties Quays development was going ahead, and (c) further funding, in addition to that which would be generated by the new development, would be required in order for some of the schemes contained within the Development Framework to be carried out.




51.
CENTRAL SALFORD UPDATE

It was reported that a consortia led by Locum had been appointed to undertake the development of the Vision and Regeneration Framework for Central Salford, and that the consultants would, at a very early stage, develop an action plan for involving residents and community/voluntary representatives throughout the process of development of the Vision and Regeneration Framework.




52.
PENDLETON MASTERPLAN

Ade Alao and Deborah Macdonald gave a presentation which (a) provided the Community Committee with information regarding the Pendleton Master Planning project, and (b) proposed a mechanism for community involvement in the Pendleton Master Planning.

During the discussion that ensued, reference was made to the following:-

(a) the membership of the Steering Group and whether the number of community representatives could be increased from three to at least four,

(b) the boundary of the master planning area, which included areas that Committee Members did not identify as being in Pendleton, and 

(c) the reason why the community representatives were to be selected by the Community Committee, rather than the People’s Forum.

In response, it was reported that:-

(i) consideration would be given to the Committee’s request for the number of community representatives to be increased from three to at least four,

(ii) the City Council had been advised to extend the boundary of the master planning area in order to ensure integration between the various areas (SRB 5, New Deal for Communities, etc).

(iii) the decision that the community representatives would be selected by the Community Committee rather than the Community Forum had been a Lead Member decision.

Committee Members felt that further consideration of this matter was required and it was suggested that a separate meeting be held prior to the next meeting of the Steering Group, which was due to be held on 25th January, 2005, in order for this to take place.

· It was agreed that a special meeting of the Community Committee would be arranged to take place early in January, 2005, in order for further consideration to be given to this matter.
Claire Edwards/

Ade Alao/Deborah Macdonald

53.

54.
BUDGET SUB GROUP – MEETINGS HELD ON 3RD NOVEMBER, 2004 AND 1ST DECEMBER, 2004
· It was agreed that this item would be deferred for consideration at the special meeting of the Community Committee, to be held in early January, 2005.

FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

· It was agreed that this item would be deferred for consideration at the next ordinary meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 1st February, 2005.
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